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SUBJECT/TITLE
Peace Officers

SPONSOR
Tom Riner

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
Legal Office and Police department

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS  

HB 540 creates new sections of KRS Chapter 15A to provide for the development of model use of force policies for Kentucky law enforcement agencies. The bill establishes use of force training for law enforcement executives and supervisors, and provides for observational research and statistical and data compilation in regard to use of force incidents.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 540 on local government is indeterminable, but could be minimal to moderate, based on the degree a local police department has policies similar to those recommended in the model force policies.  The use of force is the subject of training for those agencies that are accredited. Currently 70 agencies are accredited and 40 are near accreditation.  However, it is unknown how close the accreditation training is to the requirements in HB 540. 

The bill's provisions would require the changing and printing of new policies, policy manuals, and training booklets.  The bill would require training, which would be offered by the Department of Criminal Justice Training center, and may be used on an hour-for-hour basis to satisfy a portion of the attendee's annual in-service training requirement.  HB 540 also requires a specific procedure for reporting and reviewing the use of force incidents, recordkeeping, monitoring and annual analysis of use of force incidents.  Costs associated with HB 540 may include printing costs, administrative costs related to developing local manuals, reporting and reviewing the use of force incidents.  There may be additional salary and overtime costs if officers must take training over a short period of time to meet compliance deadlines.  Finally, the use of a model code may present added expenses related to litigation filed against the department, if practices are viewed as different from  the model force policies.

DATA SOURCE(S)
Kentucky Association of Chief of Police. 
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